From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
CC: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
Date: 3/13/2017 11:28:41 AM
Subject:
Attachments:  SSHLtGovBiz17031310220.pdf

Hi,

| received the attached letter from Rep. Gilliard re: H 3118, as it relates to staffing concerns in nursing homes, inviting
the Lt. Governor or someone from our office to meet with the Charleston Delegation to discuss further. Please advise.

Representative Fendell &. Gilliard

House of Representatives
Stute of South Carolina
District No. 111- Charleston County
Commutice: Medical, Military, Public and Municipal Affairs

Mareh 6, 2017

The Honorable Kevin Bryant
Lieutenant Governor of South Carolina
State House, 1 Floor

Post Office Box 142
Columbia, South Carolina 29202

Dear Lieutenant Governor Bryant:

I would like to take this opportunity to invite you or members of your staff to Charleston, South
Carolina at a date and time that is convenient for an open dialogue regarding H3118. Some
fellow state legislators along with some front line nurses, residents of nursing homes and their
families that would like to discuss staffing concerns at nursing homes throughout the state of
South Carolina.

Discussion on this urgent matter as it relates to senior citizens, the nursing homes and the
community as a whole needs to take place to increase the safety for the seniors. The residents of
the nursing homes are vulnerable and need immediate attention regarding the staffing and safety
COnCems.

Please consider my request for a prompt meeting on this pressing matter. | appreciate your
commitment to the senior citizens in the state of South Carolina and 1 look forward 1o your
TeSPOnSe SO0

Sincerely,

Wesndell G. Gilliand

Wendell G, Gilliard

WGG/sfj
il $Gowernorier
P.O, Bax 3164] Charleston, SC 29417 23432093123 www.wendellgilliard org
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